City of Sanctuary
Financial Update – January 2014 - Gary Shaw, Treasurer

Summary

· Good financial position

· Cash position as at 31 December 2013 is approx. £80,000 compared to £22,414 in prior year

· Strong cash position reflects receipt of cash from Tudor Trust (£40,000) in September 2013 and Unbound Philanthropy (£30,000) in December 2013
· Financial statements for year ended 31 December 2013 being prepared

· Financial statements for year ended 31 December 2012 independently reviewed and filed with Charities Commission.

Review of the 2013 year (1 January 2013 to 31 December 2013):
Income received in year:

· Esmee Fairburn (£20,000) - for period from 1 April 2013 to 31 March 2014

· Tudor Trust (£40,000)  - for period from 1 September 2013 to 31 August 2014

· Unbound Philanthropy – cash received in December 2013 but relates to period from 1 January 2014 to 31 December 2014

· Other smaller sources of income from donations, membership and groups

Expenditure in year

· Salaries are main cost.  National Co-ordinator (full time post) and Regional Development Officer from (50% FTE from 1 September 2013)
· Other costs represent website development and maintenance, travel expenditure and small amounts of miscellaneous costs (i.e. cost of annual accounts audit / review)

· No rent / property related costs

Forecast for the 2014 year (1 January 2014 to 31 December 2014):

Income levels:

· Esmee Fairburn funding ends 31 March 2014 (application for additional funding ongoing)

· Tudor Trust (£40,000 per year)  - funding in place to 31 August 2015

· Unbound Philanthropy (£30,000 per year) – funding in place to 31 December 2015 – relates to Stream project

· Other funding bids are ongoing

Expenditure levels:

· Core activities to continue at current level (Esmee Fairburn (part) and Tudor)

· Recruitment of Stream co-ordinator ongoing (Unbound Philanthropy)

· Increase in website and communications support and administration (Unbound Philanthropy)

· Increase in travel and subsistence

· Rent / property related overheads expected to remain at low levels

Any questions or comments please contact Gary Shaw (gary.shaw@uk.pwc.com or 07718 519329)

